





HE Bronze
Doors in the
Mausoleum of
John D. Arch-

bold in Sleepy Hollow Cemetery, Tarrytown, New York.

Morris, Butler & Rodman,

were made in the Foundry and Shops of

## Jno. Williams Inc.

### Ornamental Bronze and Iron Work

Sculptural Work in Bronze

#### FOUNDRY AND SHOPS

537, 539, 543, 545, 547, 549, 551, 553, 555 West 26th Street 536, 538, 540, 542, 544, 546, 548, 550, 552, 554, 556 West 27th Street New York City

The No. 7 issue of our magazine "American Art in Bronze and Iron," is devoted to Bronze Mausoleum Doors and Ecclesiastical Metal Work. This number contains forty-three pages with seventy-eight illustrations of fine bronze work. Sent free to architects on request. Use own letter head and kindly mention "Quarterly Bulletin."

In corresponding with advertisers be kind enough to mention the American Institute of Architects Quarterly Bulletin.

# THE AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF ARCHITECTS

### QUARTERLY BULLETIN

CONTAINING AN INDEX OF LITERATURE FROM THE PUBLICA-TIONS OF ARCHITECTURAL SOCIETIES AND PERIODICALS ON ARCHITECTURE AND ALLIED SUBJECTS, FROM APRIL 1, 1910, to JULY 1, 1910.



Compiled and Edited By Glenn Brown, Secretary The Octagon, Washington, D. C.

THE AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF ARCHITECTS ARCHIVES

### ILLINOIS CHAPTER.

QUARTERLY BULLETIN OF

At the annual meeting of the Chapter held June 14, 1910, the officers for last year were re-elected:

President,							GEORGE C. NIMMONS.
Vice-Presiden	nt,			•			ALLEN B. POND.
2nd Vice-Pre	sid	ent,			•		ALFRED H. GRANGER.
Secretary,						٠.	PETER B. WIGHT.
Treasurer,							ROBERT C. BERLIN

The date of the annual meeting has been changed to June as heretofore noted, as it was decided that it afforded the Chapter an opportunity to wind up its affairs and the newly elected officials time during the summer vacation to think over the programme for the coming year.

At the regular meeting held May 9, 1910, Dr. Wm. A. Evans, Health Commissioner of the City of Chicago, addressed the Chapter on the Health Conditions of the City of Chicago Growing out of the Necessity for Better Ventilation of Buildings, which lecture was illustrated with diagrams.

The Executive Committee of the Chapter has made an effort to procure better meeting accommodations in the Art Institute. The President has interviewed Mr. Charles E. Hutchinson, President of the Art Institute, and he has promised to make a new arrangement for Club Rooms in the Art Institute the coming year. It has since been ascertained that the plans of the Art Institute for the new Club Room to be located at the north end of the main building on the basement floor have been perfected, and that the work will soon be undertaken so that it is expected that the September meeting will be held in the new room.

On February 14, 1910, the Chapter accepted the invitation of the National Federation of Arts at Washington to become an allied Chapter of the organization and appointed Mr. Irving K. Pond, President of the A. I. A., as its delegate. Mr. Howard Shaw was later substituted for Mr. Pond who had already accepted an invitation to read a paper at the meeting of the National Fire Protection Association in Chicago on the same date as the annual meeting of the National Federation of Arts in Washington, May 17, 18 and 19, 1910.

The jury to award the annual gold medal of honor to the architect or architects of a building represented at the annual exhibition of the Architectural Club by an architect having office in Illinois, the building also having been erected in this State within the last five years, presented its report at the meeting held May 9, 1910, and recommended that the medal awarded to the firm of Marshall & Fox, both members of this Chapter, for the design and execution of the Blackstone Hotel at Chicago. The award was approved by the Chapter at that meeting and the medal was presented at the annual meeting June 14, 1910.

One problem the Chapter has before it is to define how it will use the endowment of a scholarship in architecture, the funds for which are furnished by Mr. Benjamin H. Marshall in memory of his father, and to be called the Caleb Marshall Scholarship.

The Illinois Chapter has recently sustained a great loss in the death of one of its oldest and most valued members, Mr. Samuel Atwater Treat, who died June 18, 1910. Since this date no Chapter meeting has been held, but a memorial to Mr. Treat has been prepared by the Secretary, Mr. Peter B. Wright, at the request of the Executive Committee, which will be presented at the September meeting of the Chapter. This Memorial is given in part under the heading of Obituaries.

### MICHIGAN CHAPTER.

The regular monthly meeting was held, February 8, 1910, at Alt Heidelberg at 6.30 P. M., with the usual dinner preceding, and was called to order by the President. There were twelve members present.

Professor Percy Ash, of Ann Arbor, was the guest of the Chapter.

The minutes of the annual meeting were read and approved.

The Directors reported a meeting held January 27, 1910, and a resolution adopted endorsing the Building Code as prepared by the Committee on Legislation, with the following letter sent to the Building Commission of Detroit:

#### The Building Commission of Detroit:

GENTLEMEN: The Michigan Chapter of the American Institute of Architects has devoted much time and study to the conditions in Detroit with relation to building work, and the subject, through a standing committee, has been a matter of very serious labor, extending over a period of nine or ten years, which has culminated in the preparation of a code governing building construction.

This code is now before your commission and has the indorsement of this organization, and it is with the sincere belief that the enactment of this code into a city ordnance will be of the greatest benefit to the community, that the Michigan Chapter respectfully requests that you will use every honorable means of giving the Code the force of law.

> MICHIGAN CHAPTER OF THE AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF ARCHITECTS. By ARTHUR H. SCOTT, Secretary.

The report of the Directors was approved.

A discussion relating to the variation in fees paid by the different departments of Detroit for architectural services, was held, and developed the sentiment that these should be equalized and should be based on the schedule of charges as adopted